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Dr. Marc Hoit

Interim Associate Provost – IT
University of Florida

Dear Dr. Hoit:

The IFAS Computer Coordinators (ICC) Active Directory subcommittee would like to congratulate you on your appointment as the Interim Associate Provost for Information Technology at the University of Florida. We are pleased that you were chosen for this position and look forward to your guidance during this transition in which so many far-reaching IT changes are being realized throughout UF.

We appreciate this opportunity to address you about concerns related to the ongoing University of Florida Active Directory Project (UFAD). UFAD includes all Gatorlink users at UF including 3,500 IFAS users both on campus and at 67 remote sites throughout the state. In addition to IFAS, an increasing number of other organizations at UF have joined UFAD as well, including the College of Education, the Office of Financial Affairs, ERP, the College of Medicine, and others.

As UFAD recruits additional unit participants over the coming months, the continued success of this centralized computing environment will depend largely upon adequate funding, staffing and a coordinated managerial effort. Currently, the UFAD project is operated by two individuals; George Bryan and Mike Kanofsky. Both have been indispensable in assisting IFAS with our migration to UFAD. We are fortunate to have the support of these two experts. However, in light of the importance of UFAD to our plans for IFAS, we have some basic concerns that we would like to express for your consideration. 

The first concern is that the UFAD project lacks the required staffing to maintain a stable Active Directory that is supported 24/7. The UFAD project charter (http://www.ad.ufl.edu/UFAD Shared Documents/ufad-charter9.pdf ) highlights the importance of including 3-4 FTE’s dedicated to the project. With UFAD already supporting thousands of users, it remains inadequately staffed.

Another concern is that the timely acquisition of resources necessary to the UFAD project has been a significant problem this year. UFAD had two deadlines to complete projects needed for the IFAS migration. The first was for front-end Exchange servers. UFAD had committed to having these in place by September 1, 2004. As of today, the equipment still has not been ordered. The second was Automated Deployment Servers to support the deployment of IFAS’s remote domain controllers. This equipment was also not ordered on time. In both cases, IFAS equipment was re-purposed to make up for UFAD’s lack of equipment. This has caused considerable difficulties, delays, and outages for our IFAS migration.

We believe that both of the above mentioned problems are related to the organization of the UFAD project itself. We feel that UFAD would benefit from being consolidated into a single, separate unit, similar to Open-System at CNS. Currently, George Bryan reports directly to Mike Conlon who oversees the project, and Mike Kanofsky reports to Ian Moffat in Open-Systems. George’s position is with Bridges, while Mike's position is with CNS. While this administrative model was convenient and instrumental in getting the project initiated, UFAD is unrelated to the direct goals of either Bridges or the Open-Systems groups. We believe that having UFAD staff split between administrative groups whose primary concerns are elsewhere is hampering its efficiency and effectiveness.

We hope you have the opportunity to consider our concerns and would appreciate you allowing us to discuss these matters with you at greater length. Thank you very much for your time and best wishes on your new position.

Sincerely,

Kevin Hill, Chairman


Steve Lasley, Chairman

ICC-AD Subcommittee
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